Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting on Tues 26 September 2017 at 1930 at Wendy’s

Present: Martin Sherring (Chair), Julie Gibson, Peter Moffatt, Julian Paren, Anne Thomas, Wendy Price

1  Apologies: David Reid, Richard Robinson, Vanessa Halhead

	Item
	Discussion
	Action



	2. Minutes
	Accepted, with thanks to Julian.


	

	2  Matters arising from minutes 
	Paths

Richard still to report on this, but if he can’t Julian will.

GALE

Peter to pursue this further – unsuccessful so far

EBikes

Agreed that keeping our 3 Ebikes gives TBI more options than selling them on.  Interesting new project called GREEN CHIPS emerging in Inverness through GPS and various other partners.  Potential for Anne, Moira Broadhead and Marg Donaldson to form group to develop proposals for further use of TBI’s E bikes 

AGM

Date set at Tues 14 Nov and at Glachbeg – 6 till 10pm.  Proposal to have bonfire on night – check with Bob Bull

Directors and Office holders

Fran Tillbrook is likely to take on membership secretary. Julie to write job description and Wendy will discuss with Fran

Huntly approach

Awaiting feedback from Clive re this.

Apple pressing

Apple press will be at Black Isle Gathering as well as all three markets but more folk needed to assist with operation.  Email requesting help to be sent to all members.


	Richard/

Julian

Peter

Anne/Moira

Marg

Wendy

Julie/Wendy

Clive

Julie

	Items for Decision

3. Dropbox 


	Peter had written a comprehensive report on this which was accepted and it was agreed that:

1. a date should be set for a detailed lesson on its use

2. That the structure should broadly follow TBI’s organisational structure

3. That all directors would suggest to Peter a new folder hierarchy and layout by 10 October

4. That all directors would check their own dropboxes and clear out any old or irrelevant files which have been shared by them with other directors. 

  
	Peter

All

All

	4. Items for decision

Dr Bike
	It was agreed that all sessions had not been very well used and that, unless more effort was put into advertising and promoting them this would remain the case.  Existing commitment to Dr Bike provision at markets will continue through to end of October but reviewed after that for next year.  No Dr Bike will be available at BIG as not enough capacity on the day. 


	

	Items for Information

5.  Bookkeeper 
	Carolyn Gethin’s invaluable bookkeeping for TBI will come to an end in December.  A £50 voucher will be presented to her in recognition of her superb service.   Julie will pursue Carolyn’s recommended contact in the hope of securing a new bookkeeper.

Our financial situation is very healthy with £17,500 in the back and a further £4000 in Black Isle Bikes account.  The bike trailer has now been sold for £1000 – thanks Martin.
	Julie

	Items for Information

6.  Food and Growing Group
	Julie’s report noted and accepted – thanks.
	

	Items for Information

7.  Energy Group
	An Infrared property survey can be made available to TBI members through Martin’s contact, Paul Buckingham.  Martin will email info through Mailchimp to newsletter list. 

Peter highlighted the addition to TBI’s website of EST’s September newsletter, referring to phasing out petrol and diesel cars.
	Martin



	Items for Information

8. Intern/Local Larder
	Agreed Internship very successful but at considerable cost to TBI in terms of managing and accommodating.  Review of it and the Local Larder by small group would be beneficial. 

There is option to sell OLL website package on to others and particularly other Transition Towns.

Further action needed to continue promotion of Local Larder site.  Martin, Wendy, Marcia, and poss Clive to discuss.
	Martin



	9.  Dates and venue of next meeting
	Next meeting Wed 1 Nov at 7.30 at Peter Moffatt’s

Following meeting – Thurs December 14th 7.30 at Vanessa’s 
	

	AOCB


	1. A review of community markets is needed with all market organisers present

2. Food assembly – Peter, Bob Neish and Julie Shortreed to attend, promote OLL and sell postcards

3. Trailer for Apple press needs maintenance – MacGregors possible provider

4. Richard to check GDPR which is being changed in May 2018

5. TBI will support MOO in any funding applications

6. Julie and Vikki not longer able to promote films

7. Comms to set date and organise Gardeners’ Question time


	Anne/Martin

Julie

Richard

Comms


Wendy 

27.09.17

